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   Founded 1906 
  

R e c t o r y :   6 1 0 - 6 6 4 - 0 2 0 7            F a x :   6 1 0 - 6 6 4 - 3 5 5 9  
Parish Religious Education Office and Youth Office:  610-664-1942     

      

Mass Schedule 
Saturday Vigil:  5:00 p.m.     Sunday:  8:30 a.m.   10:30 a.m.   7:00 p.m. 

Monday – Friday:  7:30 a.m.       Saturday:  8:00 a.m.  
 

  Sacrament of Reconciliation (Confessions):  Saturdays at 4:15 PM, also by appointment 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
   

Reverend Monsignor Gerard C. Mesure, J.D., J.C.D., M.A. … Pastor           Director of Parish Outreach:  Peggy Haley   

Reverend Sean P. Bransfield, J.C.L., M.A., M.Div.… Parochial Vicar            Director of Liturgical Music:  Berthilla Wiscount 

Reverend John A. McGinnis, Retired Priest              Coordinator of Religious Education:  Peggy Haley 

Deacon Michael J. Kubiak                                                Director of Youth/Young Adult Ministry:  Katie Bryson 

Brandon M. Artman, Seminarian                                        
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

 
NEW PARISHIONERS: Welcome to Saint Matthias Parish!    Please see one of 

the priests after any weekend Mass, or call the Rectory if you are interested 

in registering at Saint Matthias Parish. 
 

RECTORY OFFICE HOURS:  The office staff is available for business matters 

Monday through Friday from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.   
 

APPOINTMENTS:  You are asked to arrange an appointment in advance by 

telephone with the Priest you wish to see. 
 

SICK CALLS: Emergencies – Please call the Rectory.  Hospital Visitation – 

The Parish Priests will be happy to visit any Parishioner who is hospitalized.  

Please contact the Rectory, since hospitals do not contact the Rectory. 

 

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM: The Sacrament of Baptism is administered most 

Sundays at 11:30 a.m.  Arrangements are made in advance at the Rectory.  

Sponsors must provide proof of eligibility by a letter from their respective 

Pastors.  First-time parents attend a Pre-Jordan Meeting prior to Baptism, 

which is arranged at a mutually convenient time. 

 

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE: Arrangements must be made with the Pastor    

at least six months before the date of the Wedding.  Pre-Cana instructions are 

required. Weddings may be scheduled on Saturdays between 10:00 a.m. and 

2:00 p.m., or on Friday evenings. 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

O C T O B E R  3 0 ,  2 0 1 6  –  T H I R T Y - F I R S T  S U N D A Y  I N  O R D I N A R Y  T I M E
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October 30, 2016 
Thirty-First Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

 
 
 

Saturday, October 29 – Vigil, Thirty-First Sunday in Ordinary Time 

*5:00 In Memory of Edward J. Kiefski, Jr. 
 

Sunday, October 30 – Thirty-First Sunday in Ordinary Time  
8:30 Ellie McDonald 
10:30 Peggy Haley (living) 
7:00 For Our Parishioners 
 

Monday, October 31 – Weekday 
7:30 AM     For Our Nation 
6:00 PM      Laurence J. Kelly III 
  

Tuesday, November 1 – All Saints Day 
7:30 AM     Nicholas Chovanes 
12 Noon     Happy Repose of the Souls of the Buccino, 
           Talarico, and Mollinedo Families 
7:00 PM      Therese M. Flannery 
 

Wednesday, November 2 – All Souls Day 
7:30 For All Souls 
 

Thursday, Novmeber 3 – Weekday / St. Martin de Porres   
7:30 Intentions of the Beckett Family 

                      

Friday, November 4 – St. Charles Borromeo 
7:30 Laurence J. Kelly III 
  

Saturday, November 5 – Weekday/BVM 

8:00 Intentions of the Reed Family 
5:00 Marie & Kevin Quinn – 50th Wedding Anniversary 
 

Sunday, November 6 – Thirty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time  
8:30 Ed D’Alessia 
10:30 Mass of Remembrance 
7:00 For Our Parishioners 
 

* Extraordinary support through the Saint Matthias Day Program  

 
LIVING LIGHTS:  On the side of the Sanctuary near 
the statue of the Sacred Heart is a place where three 
candles burn for special intentions.  If you wish to have 
one of these candles burning for your intention, please 
bring your donation and intention to the sacristy or the 
rectory office.  The Donation for these candles is $10.  
This week’s candles are lit for: Our Youth, Family and 
Marriage, and All Souls’ Day (Thomas and Mary Massari). 

H.O.P.E. – Helping Other People Enthusiastically   
H.O.P.E. volunteers assist fellow Parishioners by 
providing transportation to doctors’ offices, banks, and 
supermarkets.  The H.O.P.E. Captain for October 31 to 
November 6 is Marisa Fusaro: 610-664-8564. 

 
PLEASE PRAY FOR OUR SICK:  Carmel Bane, 
Joseph Butler, Marie D. Fratini, Martha Eckert, Richard 
Knorr, Stephen Williams, Ryan Williams, Wyn Marino, 
Thomas Liciardella, Jeanne Glick, Nita Dransfield, 
Anthony Massini, Louise Rascioli, Paul Snyder, Joe 
Casino, Irma Bates, Mary Takacs, John Lynch, Dorothy 
Rubincam, Eugene Scotti, Catherine O’Connor, Tom 
Klemick, Alec Boult, Frank Diebold, Louise Grato, 
Bernie, Katherine, Jordan Damas, John DiVivo, Baby  
Michael Anthony Siniscalchi, Mary Rowland, Joan 

Grzeskowiak, Gerry Gregory, Roger & Lelene Lifleur, 
Josette Brun,  Eleanor Kuhl, Jacqueline Gregory, 
Christine Ambrose, Lorraine Beaulieu, Dr. Joan 
Hurlock, Theresa Jandrositz, Raymond Sullivan, Rev. 
Thomas Wheeler, SJ, Maryhelen Hogan, Thomas 
O’Connor, Jr., Dante Scott, Gerard Hilard, Gabriel 
Minders, Chadd Kraus, Sr. Rita Powell, Bill Duffy, 
Rachel Smith, Louis Owens, Lynne Dotsey, Toni 
Mastrocia, Jack Yura, Tom Whelan, Fr. John McGinnis, 
Adrienne Wilson, Christine Corrigan & Baby, and Peggy 
Haley. We also pray for those served by our Parish in 
Inglis House and Bala Nursing Home. If you wish to 
have someone’s name added to or removed from our 
Sick List, please call the Rectory.  SICK LIST TO BE 
PURGED; NEW LIST BEGINS NOVEMBER 6.  
CONTACT RECTORY BEFORE NOVEMBER 1 IF 
YOU WOULD LIKE A NAME TO REMAIN ON LIST  

 
MEMBERS OF THE PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL:   
Patricia Black, Katherine Bryson (ex-officio), Andrea 
Constantino, Mike DeMonte, Maggie Duffy, Peggy 
Haley (ex-officio), Ross Holgado, Claudia Martinez, Ray 
Nepomuceno, Mark Rooney, Gina Sullivan, H. Nelson 
Keyser (finance rep), Mike Utkus, Berthilla Wiscount (ex-officio). 

 

Sacrificial Giving ~ Stewardship  
Sunday Collection – October 22/23:  $ 7,131 

Catholic Education Collection:  $ 542 

Thank you for your continued sacrificial generosity! 

  
Priest Celebrant Schedule:  November 5/6 
5:00 Father McGinnis 
8:30 Father Bransfield 
10:30 Monsignor Mesure 
7:00 Father Finn 
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All Saints Day – a Holy Day of Obligation – is 

Tuesday, November 1.  Masses will be celebrated 

on Monday night, October 31 (vigil) at 6:00 PM, 

and on Tuesday at 7:30 AM, 12 Noon, and        

7:00 PM. 

 

PLEASE NOTE:  Because of the need to repose 

and expose the Most Blessed Sacrament multiple 

times during the day due to Masses, First 

Tuesday Eucharistic Adoration and Benediction 

will be cancelled on November 1.  Please join us 

on Tuesday, December 6 for our next First 

Tuesday All-Day Eucharistic Adoration. 

 

 
Pre-Halloween Trunk or Treat 

Saint Matthias Parking Lot 
October 30, 5:00 to 6:30 PM 

Children are invited to get ready for Halloween by joining us 
for Trunk or Treat.  It will be a chance to try out your 
costume and get some great Halloween treats.   

 
We remember in our prayers our troops serving 
at home and abroad.  We pray for their safety 
and security as they bravely serve our country. 

 

Our annual Mass of Remembrance 
will be celebrated NEXT Sunday, 
November 6 at 10:30 AM.  During this 
Mass, the names of all those who have 
been buried from Saint Matthias 

Parish in the last year are read.  Family members are 
invited to light a candle in memory of their deceased 
loved one.  Then, others are invited to come forward 
and light a candle for a deceased family member.  
Please plan on joining us to pray for our beloved dead. 

 

 

American Red Cross Blood Drive 

Tuesday, November 15, 2016 

1:00 – 6:00pm in Saint Matthias Gym 

For an appointment, go to redcrossblood.org  

(sponsor code St. Matthias), or contact Katie at 

610-664-0207 or katieb@saintmatthias.org. 

Walk-ins also gladly accepted. 

 

 
 

October 30th ς Trunk or Treat (5:00 ς 6:30 PM) 
 

November 1st ς All Saints Day  (Holy Day of Obligation) 
 

November 6th ς Mass of Remembrance ς 10:30 AM 
 

November 12th ς Volunteer Thank You Dinner 
 

November 15th ς Blood Drive 
 

December 4th ς Anointing Mass at 10:30 AM   
                (Sandwiches & other refreshments after Mass) 
 

December 9th ς Kids Christmas Fun Fest/ 
                Outdoor Christmas Lighting 

 
Sick List Update       In an effort to keep our Sick 
List up-to-date, we will be “purging” it.  Beginning 
next Sunday, November 6, we will publish a new sick 
list; all names on the current list will be deleted.  If 
you wish a name already on the list to remain there 
(or to add a name), please call the rectory during 
business hours or send an email BEFORE 
NOVEMBER 1 to matthias@saintmatthias.org. 
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PREP NEWS 
Greetings!  PREP students and teachers are busy 

and back into the swing of things.  It’s always a pleasure to 
see the children after the summer break, how they have 
grown and how they have matured.  In September, we 
opened the new year with the Fall Kick Off, a fun event 
for the family and a way to reconnect after the summer 
months.  Just a few weeks ago Monsignor Mesure offered 
a special Adoration and Benediction for the PREP 
children after 8:30 Mass.  I worried that the children being 
children would not be able to sit quietly however, 
Monsignor reports that they were very quiet, prayers 
answered. 

Our teachers were so eager to begin the PREP 
school year.  There are no words to describe their 
enthusiasm, love of their faith and willingness to do God’s 
will.  To teach and the children of our parish, to nourish 
them spiritually.  Our Kindergarten teacher, Mrs. Autumn 
Mendel has proven to be a welcome addition to our 
program.  Mrs. Mendel volunteered at Summer  Camp and 
graciously said yes when offered the position of K 
catechist.  She is currently working on a chain that consists 
of each person’s name in our parish family, the lesson 
being we are all part of a larger family then just Mom, Dad 
and siblings.  We welcome back Miss Solano for her sixth 
year as first grade teacher, her class has made their annual 
visit to church where the children are given the 
opportunity to ask anything about the church 
environment.  Mrs. Falco has returned to second grade 
and is instrumental in preparing the children for First 
Reconciliation and First Holy Communion.  She has 
proven to be perfect match for our second graders. 

We welcome back Mrs. Constantino for her fifth 
year teaching third grade and thank her for coordinating 
the rosary for the students this past Sunday in the Parish 
Center Lobby.  Miss Katie Bryson our Youth Minister 
continues to teach our fourth graders, pre-preparation 
before entering Confirmation PREP.  Miss Jen Cebelas has 
graduated to teaching Confirmation PREP, this is Jen’s 
second year as catechist.  Miss Eileen Keenan also teaches 
Confirmation PREP as well as working with Miss Katie 
Bryson on youth activities and programs.  These are all 
very busy women and we are blessed to have them as part 
of our parish community and Parish Religious Education 
Program. 

We also welcome back Mary Whelihan as office 
assistant and thank her for her dedication.  Mrs. Noreen 
Fiorellini has joined us on Sunday mornings to assist with 
Sunday tasks in my absence.  As you may or may not have 
heard, I am currently receiving treatment for cancer.  Most 
Sundays I am here but may need extra helping hands, I am 
grateful to so many.  The outpouring of offers to help 
keeps me going and I am blessed to hear that so many are 
keeping me in their prayers. With the grace of God this 
too shall pass, I’ll have good health and all of my energy 
returned by the start of 2017. 

 

Sincerely In Christ, Peggy Haley 

Part-time Position in Parish Accounting 
A parish in our area is seeking a part time business 
manager for financial matters.  The position is 12 
hours per week.  Responsibilities include maintaining 
parish financial records and preparing budgets and 
reports, reviewing invoices and making payments, 
maintaining personnel records, and monitoring 
compliance with governmental and archdiocesan 
requirements.  The position requirements include 
knowledge of accounting principles and experience in 
financial management and strong computer skills.  A 
full job description is available on request. For 
information, contact bm02035@aop222.org. 
 

Parish Religious Education Program 

If you currently have a child in first or second grade 

who attends public school or a non-Catholic private 

school, please contact me ASAP. It is imperative that 

the child have religious education.  If you currently 

have a child in fifth or sixth grade who attends a 

public or non-Catholic school, they should be enrolled 

in Confirmation Prep Program. This is a two-year 

program. All children are obligated to receive the 

Sacrament of Confirmation in their home parish.  

Please contact Peggy Haley, Coordinator of Religious 

Education, ASAP at: peggyh@saintmatthias.org or 

610-664-0207. 

 
Parish Volunteers! Don’t forget to 
make your reservation! 
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This report is the last concerning the Increased 

Offering/Stewardship of Treasure Appeal now 

completed. Though there will be no more letters, 

you can always return one of the special Appeal 

Envelopes to make your intentions known. Even if 

you cannot make an increase it helps tremendously 

to build a budget on what are the financial 

intentions of our parishioners. The people of St. 

Matthias Parish are to be congratulated for a truly 

outstanding response. We heard from 75 families 

and individuals, and their increase totaled $ 484 

over their previous giving amount. This outpouring 

of understanding and generosity is a great source of 

hope for the future of our Parish. Because the 

disciples heard Our Lord’s Call, they were able to 

spread the Gospel message with strength and 

vitality. Stewards, too, can experience that same joy 

if we take the time to open our hearts, listen to God, 

ask for His direction, and allow the Holy Spirit to 

guide our lives and our decisions.  In giving, you 

will always receive the peace of Christ.  Thank you 

and God bless you! 

 
Faithful Citizenship 

The Catholic Church does not endorse any political 

candidate or party.  Every Catholic, however, has a 

moral obligation to be informed and active 

members of our society.  We do not leave the 

teachings of Jesus at the church doorstep – we carry 

them with us into society. On our parish web page,  

www.saintmatthias.org, you will find links to non-

partisan voting guides and other resources to assist 

in being a faithful citizen. 

 
NOTICE :  SAINT MATTHIAS DOES NOT 

ALLOW ANYONE TO DISTRIBUTE ANY 

FLYERS OF ANY SORT ON ANY CARS ON 

OUR PROPERTY.  THANK YOU FOR 

YOUR CONSIDERATION.  

 
Our Christmas Mass Schedule 

Christmas will be here before you know it.  This year 
we are making a slight change in our Mass schedule 
for Christmas Eve ɀ moving up our vigil Masses by 
one hour.  The complete schedule is as follows: 

¶ #ÈÒÉÓÔÍÁÓ %ÖÅȡ  τȡππ 0- ɉȰ#ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓȭ -ÁÓÓȱɊ ÁÎÄ 

6:00 PM 

¶ Midnight Mass 

¶ Christmas Day: 8:30 AM and 10:30 AM (no even-

ing Mass on Christmas Day) 

 
On December 9, volunteers are 

needed to help with our Christmas 

Lighting and Christmas Kids Fun 

Fest.  Please contact the Rectory 

THIS WEEK if you are interested in 

helping, so proper planning can take place.  We 

need all the help we can get for this to be a 

successful event again this year! 

 
CYO Basketball Registration is now open for 
Parish members.  There will be teams for boys and 
girls for grades 5-6 JV, 7-8 Varsity, and high school 9-
10 & 11-12. Tryouts-practice for grade school teams 
will be the first week of November. High school 
practice will begin after Thanksgiving All players must 
be registered prior to participation. The link is 
http://smsnarberth.org.assn.la/.  If any questions 
please call Jim McNulty: 610-389-0824. 

 
Waldron Mercy (WMA), a Blue Ribbon School 
of Excellence, located in Merion Station, offers a 
Montessori program for children ages three to six, 
and an Early Childhood Program for three year 
olds, through grade 8. Please join us for our Open 
Houses:  Sunday, October 30 at Noon, and 
Tuesday, November 8 at 9 a.m.  To learn more, 
please call 610-664-9847 or visit 
www.waldronmercy.org.   
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All Saints and All Souls 
By Fr. William Saunders 

 
Both the Feast of All Saints and the Feast of All 

Souls evolved in the life of the Church independently of 
paganism and Halloween. However, elements of pagan 
practices were perhaps "baptized" by some cultures or 
attached themselves to the celebration of All Saints and All 
Souls. 

Let us first address the Feast of All Saints. The exact 
origins of this celebration are uncertain, although, after the 
legalization of Christianity in 313 A.D., a common 
commemoration of Saints, especially the martyrs, appeared in 
various areas throughout the Church, however it happened 
on different days in different areas. The primary reason for 
establishing a common feast day was because of the desire to 
honor the great number of martyrs, especially during the 
persecution of Emperor Diocletion (284-305), the worst and 
most extensive of the persecutions. There were not enough 
days of the year for a feast day for each martyr and many of 
them died in groups; a common feast day for all saints, 
therefore, seemed most appropriate. 

The designation of Nov. 1 as the Feast of All Saints 
occurred over time. Pope Gregory III (731-741) dedicated an 
oratory in the original St. Peter's Basilica in honor of all the 
saints on Nov. 1, and this date then became the official date 
for the celebration of the Feast of All Saints in Rome. Ado of 
Vienna (d. 875) recounted how Pope Gregory IV asked King 
Louis the Pious (778-840) to proclaim Nov. 1 as All Saints 
Day throughout the Holy Roman Empire. Sacramentaries of 
the 9th & 10th centuries also placed the Feast of All Saints on 
the liturgical calendar on Nov. 1. 

In all, we find the Church establishing a liturgical 
feast day in honor of the saints independent of any pagan 
influence.  Now for the pagan connection: Nov. 1 marked 
Samhain, the beginning of the Celtic winter. (The Celts lived 
as early as 2,000 years ago in England, Scotland, Wales, 
Ireland, and northern France.) Samhain, for whom the feast 
was named, was the Celtic lord of death, and his name 
literally meant "summer's end." Since winter is the season of 
cold, darkness and death, the Celts soon made the connection 
with human death. The eve of Samhain, Oct. 31, was a time 
of Celtic pagan sacrifice, and Samhain allowed the souls of 
the dead to return to their earthly homes that evening. 
Ghosts, witches, goblins, and elves came to harm the people, 
particularly those who had inflicted harm on them in this life.  

To protect themselves from marauding evil spirits 
on the eve of Samhain, the people extinguished their hearth 
fires and the Druids (the priests and spiritual teachers of the 
Belts) built a huge new year's bonfire of sacred oak branches. 
The Druids offered burnt sacrifices of crops, animals, even 
humans, and told fortunes of the coming year by examining 
the burned remains. People sometimes wore costumes of 
animal heads and skins. From this new fire, the home hearths 
were again ignited. 

Particular ethnic groups developed their own lore 
which was merged with the celebration. In Ireland, people 
held a parade in honor of Muck Olla, a god. They followed a 
leader dressed in a white robe with a mask from the head of 
an animal, and begged for food. (Ireland is also the source of 

the jack-o'lantern fable: A man named Jack was not able to 
enter heaven because of his miserliness and he could not 
enter hell because he played practical jokes on the devil; so he 
was condemned to walk the earth with his lantern until 
Judgment Day.)  The Scots walked through fields and villages 
carrying torches and lit bonfires to ward off witches and 
other evil spirits.  In Wales, every person placed a marked 
stone in the huge bonfire. If a person's stone could not be 
found the next morning, he would die within a year. 

With the spread of Christianity and the 
establishment of All Saints Day, some of these pagan 
customs remained in the English speaking world for All 
Hallows Eve (or Halloween, All Saints Eve), perhaps at first 
more out of superstition and later, more out of fun. 
Nevertheless, All Saints Day clearly arose from genuine a 
Christian devotion. 

Along with the Feast of All Saints developed the 
Feast of All Souls. The Church has consistently encouraged 
the offering of prayers and Mass for the souls of the faithful 
departed in Purgatory. At the time of their death, these souls 
are not perfectly cleansed of venial sin or have not atoned for 
past transgressions, and thereby are deprived of the Beatific 
Vision. The faithful on earth can assist these souls in 
Purgatory in attaining the Beatific Vision through their 
prayers, good works and the offering of Mass. 

In the early days of the Church, the names of the 
faithful departed were posted in Church so that the 
community would remember them in prayer. St. Odilo, the 
Abbot of Cluny (d. 1048), decreed for all of the Cluniac 
monasteries that special prayers be offered and the Office of 
the Dead sung for all of the souls in Purgatory on Nov. 2, the 
day after All Saints. The Benedictines and Carthusians 
adopted that same devotion, and soon Nov. 2 was adopted as 
the Feast of All Souls for the whole Church. 

During World War I, Pope Benedict XV, 
recognizing the number of war dead and the numerous 
Masses that could not be fulfilled because of destroyed 
Churches, granted all priests the privilege of offering three 
Masses on All Souls Day: one for the particular intention, one 
for all of the faithful departed, and one for the intentions of 
the Holy Father. 

Other customs have developed regarding All Souls. 
In Mexico, relatives make garlands, wreathes and crosses of 
real and paper flowers of every color to place on the graves of 
deceased relatives the morning of All Souls. The family will 
spend the entire day at the cemetery. The pastor will visit the 
cemetery, preach and offer prayers for the dead and then 
bless the individual graves. Candy is given to the children. 

Similar practices occur in Louisiana. The relatives 
whitewash and clean the tombstones and prepare garlands, 
wreathes and crosses of real and paper flowers to decorate 
them. In the afternoon of All Saints, the priest processes 
around the cemetery, blessing the graves and reciting the 
Rosary. Candles are lit near the graves at dusk, one for each 
member of the deceased. On All Souls day, Mass is usually 
offered at the cemetery. 

All Souls Day as well as All Saints Day are rooted in 
Christian belief and arose in this life of the Church through a 
healthy spirituality, despite some pagan trappings that may 
have survived and remained attached to their celebration. 


